
No sleeping in for me
Whenever I have had a subbing day this year it has almost
always been a result of getting up early and hitting the web.
Last night I was able to secure a job in 6th grade a little
after 10 which didn’t have a start time until almost 8:30,
meaning I could sleep in, at least a little bit. Okay, knowing
about the snow meant I should be up about 20 minutes earlier
to get shoveling out of the way. Still, I could get up about
an hour later than usual. Of course you know something was
bound to happen, and happen it did at about 4AM. That’s when I
was jarred out of my sleep by what I thought then was the
neighbors slamming the door. It took me about a half hour to
get back to sleep. I was worried because it didn’t sound like
a door slamming, but what else could it be.  Well, eventually
I did get up at about 6:45 and didn’t worry about it all day. 
Unfortunately it wasn’t quite early enough as there was more
snow than I would have hoped waiting to be shoveled, making me
a little bit late.  At least I still arrived before the kids.

.

Yesterday I subbed for music at one of hometown district’s
middle  schools-  I  actually  got  a  call  for  it  about  five
minutes before the alarm was set to go off.  Very uneventful. 
We watched videos in all classes.  At least I got to see Blue
Man Group, a group I had never heard before though I of course
knew about them.  Other class videos included Stomp and The
Wizard of Oz.  Today I was excited because I was subbing in an
elementary school, and what that usually means is getting to
teach instead of just babysit.  Well, not so much.  The plans
didn’t include videos, but they did include a test, lots of
reading and working on their own, and skit performances for
social studies, in which they are studying Greek Mythology- a
topic I really enjoyed myself when I was in 6th grade.  Well,
there  was  a  spelling  game  too,  and  at  least  that  was
interactive.  I also worked in a short math review not on the
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plans before they started working on their assignment, and at
least one other subject, vocabulary, was more interactive as
well.  Additionally, I worked in some word puzzles which I
like  to  do  in  elementary  classes.   Definitely  a  more
productive  day  for  me  than  yesterday,  overall.

.

So back to what woke me up.  On one of the forums I read
someone who I know lives around here made a post humorously
telling California to keep the earthquakes to themselves.  Say
what?  I read his post then had to go to my newspaper website
to see just what he was talking about.  Sure enough, there was
a 3.5 magnitude earthquake a short distance from us.  An
earthquake.  In Illinois.  At 3:59AM.  That’s right, not a
slamming door.  Well, I guess if our tornadoes can be exported
to other areas, I shouldn’t be surprised when earthquakes are
imported  to  our  relatively-geologically-stable  part  of  the
country.  Here’s a link to the story (click the title), and a
short excerpt:

Small earthquake wakes up northern
Illinois
To some, it sounded like a train derailing, a snowplow taking
out a car, a plane crash, a sonic boom.

To dogs, it was clearly something to panic about.

But the U.S. Geological Survey said what woke people well
before dawn Wednesday was a mild, 3.8 magnitude earthquake
whose epicenter was about three miles beneath a farm field a
short distance south of Pingree Grove, near Route 20 and
Switzer Road in western Kane County.

It started rumbling at 3:59 a.m. Wednesday and lasted just
seven seconds.
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